
Question on Notice 
No. 972 

Asked on 24 August 2023 

DR C ROWAN ASKED MINISTER FOR EDUCATION, MINISTER FOR INDUSTRIAL 
RELATIONS AND MINISTER FOR RACING (HON G GRACE) 

QUESTION:  

With reference to the construction of a new East Brisbane State School campus at the 
Coorparoo Secondary College site—  
Will the Minister advise (a) when the design of the new school will be released, (b) the 
anticipated construction start date and completion dates and (c) if this project is being funded 
by the Department of Education? 

ANSWER: 

The Department of Education is committed to ensuring all students have access to high quality 
educational facilities by building new schools where they are most needed across the State. 

The Master Plan for the new East Brisbane State School will be released in Term 4, 2023. 
The school community will be invited to an information session where the department will 
present the Master Plan for the site. 

Construction is anticipated to commence in 2024 and completed in time for day 1 of the 2026 
school year.  

A funding allocation is included as part of the 2023–24 State Budget. 


